93c Venner Road,

Sydenham,

London SE26 5HU.

020 8659 7713

E-Mail A_Baron@ABaron.Demon.Co.UK

July 10,
Sir,

Regarding the report in today's “Metro” (widely reported in the media). It is incredible that
the CRE and other organisations are weeping crocodile tears over this murder. For years,
there has been an unofficial policy of putting convicted “racists” in with non-white inmates,
presumably to teach them a lesson. When self-professed Nazi Michael McLaughlin was
gaoled over twenty years ago for “incitement” he claimed he was forced to share a cell with a
mentally ill Rastafarian. “Anti-racists” laughed. Now the laughter has stopped.

As according to the ludicrous “Macpherson Report” we are all (all whites that is) “racist”, it
would seem that the only way to protect non-white inmates is by segregating them, which
would of course also be “racist”. Sadly, this will offer no guarantees; prisons are violent
places, and motiveless murders behind bars are far from unknown. The most dangerous man
in Britain's prisons, Robert Mawdsley, has murdered no less than three inmates since his
incarceration, and none of these murders was motivated by race.

Yours sincerely,
A Baron

I believe | wrote the above letter in July 2001; it was never intended for publication on this
website so | did not date it properly. I returned to it many years later. It was sent by e-mail
and was not published. Zahid Mubarek was a teenager who had gone off the rails and was
eventually given a 90 day sentence which he served at Feltham, a notorious prison for young
offenders. He was battered to death by his cellmate, literally hours before he was due to be
released. Robert Stewart has been called a racist — what white person hasn’t? — but he is
simply a psychopath. Anyone who has facial tattoos should be avoided like the plague. In July
2023, it was reported he had been granted parole. After the Pitchfork case, | can’t say I’m
surprised.





